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Dear Mr Kirkby 
 

Bylong Coal Project  
 
The Advisory Committee for the Greater Blue Mountains Area World Heritage Area 
(GBMWHA) is jointly appointed by the NSW and Commonwealth environment ministers to 
provide advice on the protection, conservation, presentation and management of the 
GBMWHA and issues concerning surrounding land uses that have the potential to impact on 
the area. 
 
World Heritage listing is the highest level of international recognition that may be afforded to 
an area, acknowledging its outstanding universal values and global significance. The 
GBMWHA contains outstanding examples of ongoing ecological and biological processes 
significant in the evolution of Australia’s highly diverse ecosystems and communities of 
plants and animals, and significant natural habitats for the in situ conservation of 
biodiversity, including the eucalypts and eucalypt dominated communities and many rare 
and threatened plants and animals. 
 
The Advisory Committee is concerned that developments, both within and on lands adjacent 
to the GBMWHA, should not impact detrimentally on these World Heritage values.  
 
The Bylong Coal Project adjoins the Wollemi National Park which is part of the (GBMWHA). 
The proponent is KEPCO Bylong Australia Pty Ltd and involves a proposal for both 
underground and open cut methods for 25 years.  
 
The Committee is aware of new information regarding the potential impacts of the Bylong 
mine on the values of the GBMWHA. The Bioregional Assessment for the Hunter sub-
region, the found that ‘There are 137 km2 of the Greater Blue Mountains Area World 
Heritage Area within the zone of potential hydrological change in the Hunter subregion’ from 
new mining proposals. The relevant map from the Bioregional Assessment (page 207) 
identifies a large area of the GBMWHA adjoining the eastern edge of the Bylong project as 
potentially experiencing hydrological change.  
 






